

TheRooster

The Roos Parish Newsletter

March 2016

Number 235

Rooster Editorial

This Month's Rooster contains the new local Community Bus timetable which will be starting on the 1st March. More details are available on the parish council notice board and also its website. Let's hope it is well supported and proves to be a success.

We have received a letter to the Editor concerning a planning matter in Tunstall; unfortunately it had no name or address so we are unable to print its contents.

Finally a plea for help concerning the Church Brasses which need cleaning on a regular basis. Our fantastic volunteers would love to be able to "share the load". If you could spare some time to help please contact Diane on 671322.

Contact us at

Thenewrooster2015@gmail.com or telephone: Alan 671322.

or via our Facebook page
The Editor reserves the right to accept or
refuse submissions and edit for content
and length. The opinions expressed here
do not necessarily reflect the views of
the newsletter.



www.facebook.com/therooster2015



Catch Community Bus No3 from Burton Pidsea and Roos to Hedon
(plus onward connection to Hull)

CB3 Burton Pidsea - Hedon (March - October 2016)	CB3 Tues/Wed	CB3 Tues/Wed
Burton Pidsea (Memorial Hall, Opposite Barley Garth, Opposite Phone Box, Black Bull)	9.35	
Hedon* (Inmans Rd/Acklam Rd - Hail and Ride, Thorne Rd Corner, St Augustine's Gate, Church View Surgery)	10.10	12.59
Hedon* (Netto Supermarket)	10:21	

CB3 Hedon - Burton Pidsea (March - October 2016)	CB3 Tues/Wed	CB3 Tues/Wed
Hedon* (Netto Supermarket)	11.55	
Hedon* (St Augustine's Gate, Church View Surgery, Thorne Rd Corner, Inmans Rd/Acklam Rd)	12.00	4.15
Burton Pidsea (Memorial Hall, Opposite Barley Garth, Opposite Phone Box, Black Bull)	12.23	4.38

CB3 Roos – Hedon (March – October 2016)	CB3 Tues/Wed	CB3 Tues/Wed
Roos (Post Office, Eastfield Estate, Lamb Lane)	9.44	
Hedon* (Inmans Rd/Acklam Rd - <i>Hail and Ride,</i> Thorne Rd Corner, St Augustine's Gate, Church View Surgery)	10.10	12.59
Hedon* (Netto Supermarket)	10:21	

CB3 Hedon – Roos (March – October 2016)	CB3 Tues/Wed	CB3 Tues/Wed
Hedon* (Netto Supermarket)	11.55	
Hedon* (St Augustine's Gate, Church View Surgery, Thorne Rd Corner, Inmans Rd/Acklam Rd)	12.00	4.15
Roos (Post Office, Eastfield Estate, Lamb Lane)	12.34	4.50

*(Seat availability dependant on passenger numbers on board when the service reaches Hedon from Burton Pidsea and Roos – driver will advise).

For onward connection to Hull Interchange catch the EYMS 76 from Thorne Road Corner at 10.30 (arrives at Hull 11.01) For return connection catch the 3.45 EYMS 76 from Hull Interchange (arrives Thorne Road Corner 16.11). CB3 will wait if the 3.45 EYMS 76 from Hull is delayed).



Letters to the Editor

For any letters to be printed please

ensure you provide your name and address.

Your details will not be disclosed but without them we regret we cannot print any letters.



This edition of the Rooster is kindly sponsored by Bill Hunt Siting Services Tel: 07584082221

We constantly need new sponsors to keep The Rooster going. Please contact Alan on 671322 if you can help



MANAGED REPEAT SERVICE

South Holderness Medical Practice now offers a Managed Repeat Prescription Service. We will order the medication you need and give you a date to pick it up and it will be ready waiting for you. This means no more running out of medication or forgetting to reorder it. Please ask at the dispensary for more information next time you are in the surgery.

FLU VACCINES

We have a limited number of flu vaccinations left, call into surgery and get yours if you have not already been vaccinated. Flu usually occurs in winter, with the greatest number of cases occurring between December and March. For most people flu is just unpleasant, but for some it can lead to more serious illnesses.

FACEBOOK & TWITTER

The South Holderness Medical Practice is now on both Facebook and Twitter. We regularly update both these with news about our surgeries and the clinics we offer. You can find us at:



South Holderness Medical Practice



Pipe Organ UpdateRoos

We are very pleased to
Announce that the Bishop of
Hull, The Right Reverend Alison
White will be coming to All
Saints' Church on Sunday, May
1st at 3.30 to lead a service of
celebration and to bless the
pipe organ which by then will
be newly complete. The
organist for the occasion will
be Mark Keith (Holy Trinity



Hull) who has kindly agreed to come and put the organ through its paces.

We hope as many members of the community as possible will join us on this special day which has certainly been a long time coming. Many Roos people have put money into the organ fund over the years. Refreshments will be served in the Institute following the service.

Of course, before this can happen, the organ has to be rebuilt. There are many hundreds of parts to put together. This fascinating process will begin on April 4th and will take approximately 3 weeks. The church will be open from Monday to Friday 10 – 4 and it truly will be an opportunity to witness the remaking of village history. We are looking for volunteers to help steward the church, so if you feel you can help, please contact any church member, or Helen Audley on 670895

Roos Surgery

Appointments: 01964 613221

Surgery Opening Hours

Monday 8.00am – 1.00pm

Tuesday Closed

 $\begin{tabular}{ll} Wednesday & 1.00pm-6.00pm \\ Thursday & 1.00pm-6.00pm \\ Friday & 8.00am-1.00pm \\ \end{tabular}$

Dispensary Opening Hours

Monday 9.00am–12.30pm

Tuesday Closed

Wednesday 3.30 pm - 6.00 pmThursday 3.30 pm - 6.00 pmFriday 9.00 am - 12.30 pm

Defibrillator in Roos



Did you know that Roos has its own Defibrillator located outside Roos School.

An access code will be given by the ambulance service over the telephone if its use is required.

All Saints' Church Roos

Auguste Comte, the French philosopher, was discussing the future with Thomas Carlyle, the Scottish essayist. He said that he was going to start a new religion that would supplant the religion of Christ. "Very good, Mr. Comte," Carlyle replied, "very good. All you will need to do will be to speak as never a man spoke, and live as never a man lived, and be crucified, and rise again on the third day, and get the world to believe that you are still alive. Then your religion will have a chance to get on."

Only Christ fits the bill here and we celebrate his Resurrection on Easter Sunday the 28th of March at 9.30am at Roos Church. Come and hear Christ's story, there is always a warm welcome to be had at All Saints' Church. Rev Martin









Support Lifestyle 2016

Beautiful Bouquets of Flowers will be available Outside Roos Village Stores Saturday 5th March (Mother's day weekend)





Saturday 26th March (Easter weekend)





Roos WI met on $3r^d$ February 2016 at

Memorial Institute.
The normal business

section of the meeting included an update on the Roos WI newly formed book club and craft club. The book club will be meeting on the second Wednesday of the month at Roos Arms and the craft club the fourth Wednesday of the month at the Roos Institute.

An update on the forthcoming plans for the 95th Birthday were discussed, the celebrations will take place on the 24th February at Burstwick Golf club. Members were updated regarding a change in the date for the Group meeting, this generated a lot of discussion resulting with a decision to write to the group chair to consider other options.

The forthcoming AGM is also to be hosted by Roos WI on the 7th March. Finally all members were asked to contribute any photos taken in 2014/15 to Dot Walker (President), as she is currently putting together a scrapbook for Roos WI.

The next meeting is due to take place on 2nd March at 7.30 in Roos Memorial Institute, new members are always welcome.

Roos Memorial Institute Village Diary

Whist: 1st & 3rd Fridays
Parish Council Meeting: 2nd Monday
Roos WI: 1st Wednesday
Farmyard Bingo: 2nd Tuesday
Choir: every Thursday
Camera Club: 2nd & 3rd Wednesday



Sunday March 6th 2016 at 3.30pm

A special, informal, family service, led by Rev. Susan Walker, during which children will receive gifts of flowers to give to their mothers.



Refreshments will be served following the service



Rooster Association

DONATIONS

The Rooster Association depends upon voluntary contributions to ensure continued publication of the Rooster. If you wish to contribute then please leave your donations in a sealed envelope in the Rooster box at the Roos Store/Post Office, enclosing your name, contact details & amount. All donations will be strictly confidential.

Please make cheques payable to The Rooster Association.

All contributions will be acknowledged in The Rooster unless you request to remain anonymous.

We are pleased to acknowledge the kind donations to The Rooster during February 2016 from:

Mary Beal Ted and Jean Keatings 1 Anonymous

J. Grant T.D Brooker

Roos Benefice



8.30	Tunstall	Holy Communion
9.30	Roos	Morning Prayer
9.30	Garton	Holy Communion
9.30	Roos	Holy Communion
15.00	Garton	Evening Prayer
	Withernsea Valley Gardens	With Archbishop Sentamu
11.00	Outdoor Deanery Service	
14.00	Roos	Good Friday Reflection
0600	Withernsea Pier Towers	Son-Rise service Ecumenical Worship
08.30	Hollym Church (with Tunstall)	Holy Communion
09.30	Roos	Holy Communion
15.00	Garton	Evening Prayer
15.00		
	9.30 9.30 9.30 15.00 11.00 14.00 0600 08.30 09.30	9.30 Roos 9.30 Garton 9.30 Roos 15.00 Garton Withernsea Valley Gardens Outdoor Deanery Service 14.00 Roos 0600 Withernsea Pier Towers 08.30 Hollym Church (with Tunstall) 09.30 Roos

Your Community Team at Withernsea Police Station

Humberside Police has under gone a recent restructure which will see an increase in officers based at Withernsea. A number of permanent officers will be covering Holderness and will respond to calls for service. Pc Will Stephenson and myself, Pc Matt Ainley will be community officers working alongside our dedicated PCSO's. We will be committed to, being in our communities, available when our communities need us, communicating and listening to community's needs. Working together with the public and other partners to identify and resolve local issues including ASB and Criminal Damage. Our community team publish monthly updates to all parish / town councils and provide information on local priorities on the Humberside Police website. If you have a question or concern in your area you can get in touch. Here are the ways to contact us. Tel 101 (non-emergency) 999 for risk of injury life / crime in progress. Email the team at Withernsea@Humberside.pnn.police.uk As we are now in well into the New Year I would like to remind you of a free web site called immobilize.com. This site allows you to register your possessions including bikes, mobile phone, tablets etc. Should they be lost or stolen the site is updated and all Police forces have access to search items we come across. An example would be you lose your mobile phone, Immobilize has your IMEI number and it's updated as lost. Should the police come across a mobile, either with a suspect or handed in. A simple check will tell us who the owner is and we can return it. Any member of the team can help you register.

Roos Parish Council Report: February 2016 Parish Council Minutes are published in full on Parish Notice Boards and on the parish website – roosparish.info The following is a 'snapshot' of some of the issues considered.

<u>Local Community Transport – Survey</u>

Thanks were expressed to those households who had completed and returned their questionnaire. Approximately 500 had been distributed and 58 returned. These have now been delivered to the ERYC for analysis. In the meantime a 'pilot' bus service CB3 - The Hedon Shuttle, has been launched. The service operates on Tuesdays and Wednesdays, a printed timetable is published locally and may be accessed on roosparish.info

Speeding Vehicles

The ERYC continue to evaluate this on-going issue. A recent survey has determined that the level of traffic on Main Street does not meet the required criteria for the appointment of a 'school lollipop' traffic control officer.

Correspondence

It was confirmed that the Local Community Police Officer would attend the March meeting at 7pm to provide an update on local policing matters.

ERYC Planning

Decisions. The following were reported as having been approved by the ERYC:-

15/03241/PLF - Town Farm, Main Street, Tunstall - approved subject to ERYC conditions.

15/01772/PLF DONG Energy installation of a dual Doppler weather radar station - approved subject to ERYC conditions.

DC/15/03913/PLF - 8 South Park Roos. Erection of single storey extension.

DC/15/03822/PLF - 25 Elm Garth, Roos. Alterations and extensions.

Tunstall Coastal Defence Scheme

It was reported that a Compulsory Purchase Order was now being sought in order to secure delivery of the project. ERYC Local Development Plan - Strategy Document. The Planning Inspectors Report is now published and subject to a number of modifications being made, is approved, providing an appropriate basis for future planning across the East Riding. The Allocations Document, which will give more detail concerning the location for future development will be published in the next two/three months. The Inspectors Report may viewed on-line at:

http://www2.eastriding.gov.uk/environment/planning-and-building-control/east-riding-local-plan/examination-in-public-information/

<u>Treasurer's report</u> The Treasurer sought and received approval for payment of the following accounts:-

Christmas Tree Decorations 18.40
Hire of Memorial Hall 40.00
Winter Salt supply 45.60
Parish Paths 175.00

Dog Fouling

It was reported that dog fouling continued to be an issue across the parish. Complainants are requested to provide details of offenders so that matters may be progressed by the ERYC.

Broadband Provision

It was noted that several residents within Roos have been unable to have broadband provision installed to their properties. The matter has been taken up with BT by the ERYC. It is understood that additional capacity will be installed in the near future.

Councillor vacancy

Following due electoral procedures it was reported that Mr Martin Devanney of Pilmar Lane, Roos, had been elected to the Council and will attend the March meeting.

Any other business.

Wind Farm Community Benefit Funds. It was noted that the Roos Wind Farm Community Fund in now open. The Tedder Hill Wind Farm Fund will soon follow. It was agreed the Council should consider initiating and developing applications for projects of wider community benefit.

Date of next meeting: 14th March in Roos Memorial Institute at 7.00pm



The Rooster AGM

Monday 4th April 2016 7.30pm Black Horse, Roos Items for inclusion on the agenda should be made in writing to the secretary by 21st March 2016

Farmyard Bingo in Roos



The February bingo meeting was well supported with about 40 players, all had a good time winning prizes of poultry and various raffle prizes. Mary Winter who represented David, received a £100 donation towards costs of the playing field. Our March 8th bingo night will be a chocolate evening, naughty but nice, and April 12 we will be having a mixed meat bingo.

If there are any Roos based groups which would like to join our list for donations, please contact Joy 671321 or Dot 671250 for consideration.

Hope to see everyone on March 8 for chocolate bingo, Memorial Institute eyes down 7.30 prompt.